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to citycouncil 

 
 

Hello, 
 
My name is Rob Ogden, and I live at 865 Grandon Ave. here in Bexley. In November 
2020, I received a letter from the Bexley Service Department stating that we owed 
$2,000 for sidewalk repairs that were made in 2019, before we even 
owned the property.  
 
We were not made aware of the repairs at the time of our purchase, and when I called 
the Service Department to ask why they waited over a year to send the bill, I was told 
they wanted to give people a chance to "get back on their feet" from the pandemic. 
However, by waiting so long, not only did the bill go to an entirely different owner, but it 
also came as the 12-month home warranty on our purchase was expiring.  
 
I was hoping the Council would understand my situation and be able to offer some 
assistance on the matter.  
 
Thanks for your time and consideration, 
 
Rob and Lauren Ogden 
865 Grandon Ave 
 


